
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

 

Now folks, I ask you, what is a Swan Song? Wikipedia says it is “the 

final effort before the end”. It is described as a metaphorical phrase 

for a final gesture, effort or performance given just before death or 

retirement. I guess we will call this my “retirement Swan Song”. 

Death, I hope, is still off in the future.   

 From where I have been sitting, I think a retirement Swan Song 

sounds pretty good. I am completing one chapter of my Lion’s life and 

moving on to another. It is what we do in our Lion’s journey regularly.  

We may have been a Club Vice President and then moved on to 

become Club President, and possibly even on to one of the District 

Governor’s Zone Chairs. Or we may have been a Club Secretary or 

Treasurer and moved on to a District Cabinet or Committee position. 

It is what keeps us learning new things and new ways to serve, and 

keeps our Lion’s life interesting and often even a little challenging. 

I will be very happy to hand the mantel of District Governor off to our District Governor-elect, Keith 

Shoff, at the end of the month. Keith has received all the great training that I previously received and 

has had years of increasing experience as a Lion Leader at the Club, Zone and District level. He is 

more than ready to lead our District in the coming year. I wish him the best, and sincerely hope that 

he achieves goals that exceed my own at every turn. His achievements, like mine and those PDGs 

who have gone before, are the District’s achievements and strengthen our collective ability “to serve”. 

So where does that leave me,”out to the pasture” or “off to lunch?” Well, I don’t think either sounds so 

bad, but I see new opportunities in Lionism. Take a look at the District Directory. There are PDGs 

serving in a wide assortment of Administrative and Project Chairperson positions as well as on 

District Committees. DG-elect Keith has asked if I would serve as the Administrative Chair for the 

District’s LEO Clubs, freeing PDG Dennis Cope to pursue other opportunities. That will be a good 

place to start, and I look forward to the challenge. I hope we will see many more LEO clubs in District 

14C in the years to come. 
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A Message From the District Governor con’t 

 

Let it not be said though, that this 2021-2022 Lions Year is completed and “in the books,” just yet.  

There are still some 30 days until the end of June.  We still have time to add new members before the 

end of June without per capita enrollment fees. We still have time to make additional donations to 

LCIF, ensuring that we exceed our District goals and the International Campaign 100 goal. And there 

are still training opportunities for new club officers and new members both through the District and 

LCI. Let’s complete this year strong and get the 2022-2023 year off to a great start.  In regard to the 

District membership goals for the current year, the new club in New Cumberland has been approved 

by LCI and, as I recall, stands currently at 24 members.  The New Cumberland Area Lions Club will 

have an additional 90 days for more members to be added as “charter members”. They will wait and 

hold their charter night at a time to be yet determined in the next several months. In addition, I am still 

hopeful PDG Shirley Starner and the Weiglestown Lions Club will have a branch club organized and 

in place at Sprenkle Village. And, we are still working at meeting my goal of adding 10 new members 

to the Pinchot Park Lions Club. 

I guess I must now get on with the Swan Song. I would be remiss if I did not extend my sincere 

thanks to everyone in the District Cabinet, Immediate Past District Governor Tom and all of the 

PDGs, our 44 Lions Clubs, and all of you for the support, assistance and encouragement you have 

given me through my years as Vice District Governor and District Governor. I look forward to working 

with you in other roles in the coming year. I wish the best for you and your family. 

Sincerely and in Service from the Heart, 

DG Dan 
District 14C Lions 
anitadan@embarqmail.com 
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A Message From the District Governor Elect 

 
Fellow Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos: 
 
With June comes the end of another Lion’s year. WOW, this past year went by 

so terribly fast for me as a Lion. As I look at our proud history - each of the 

past District Governors of 14-C have built upon the foundation that was laid 

down by the progressive thinking of people that lived close to 100 years ago 

(the 2022 / 2023 year marks 100 years of Lionism in Pennsylvania). After 

having attended our 14-C District Convention in April, and the State 

Convention in May, on June 22nd, I will be leaving for the 104th Lions 

International Convention in Montreal Canada, where I still have a few more 

training commitments to fulfill and more new Lion friends to meet. 

 

It’s an exciting time to be part of the leadership team for District 14-C. I want to take this opportunity 

to thank District Governor Dan Brant for his inspiring leadership and encouragement during this past 

year. I also look forward to working with our new Vice District Governor team of Marty Zimmerman 

and Galen Burkholder, both of which I encourage to soak up every ounce of training that is made 

available to them. As the LCI procedure requires, I had to submit our District 14-C goals to LCI before 

the end of May. Since these are District goals, I tried to use the goals that DG Dan had written last 

year and then lay down the next row of building blocks in the ongoing construction of 14-C. 

In a nut shell, these goals are: 

• To SUPPORT LCIF, with each Club participating in whatever way they can  

• To TRAIN incoming Club and District Officers and REPORT that training to LCI 

• To PROMOTE RLLI / Lions University / Forums and Symposiums, training for anyone that 
wants it 

• To BUILD a positive net membership, by chartering new Clubs, retaining our current 
members, and of course, recruiting new members by “asking one”  

• To INCREASE our visibility wherever we go and whatever we do 

• To INCREASE our SERVICE to our Communities and be diligent to REPORT that service in 
MyLion, so YOU are recognized for everything you do 

• HAVE FUN. It’s important to laugh and enjoy what we’re doing. No matter how serious of a 
project we’re participating in, take the time to laugh. Even during the relief trip to Kentucky, 
there were humorous moments - celebrate them !! 

But I’m getting ahead of myself. There are still plenty of things to keep us busy for the last several 

weeks of this Lions year. DG Dan is still out there fighting for our District; we need to be supporting 

him in whatever way we can.  
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A Message From the District Governor Elect con’t 

 

I hope that all our Clubs have reported their listing of officers for the 2022 / 2023 year in LCI. If you 

are a Secretary that needs assistance PLEASE contact me immediately and we will get you help.  

   Lastly, it can’t be said enough – SERVICE- SERVICE -SERVICE … The more our clubs / members 
engage in meaningful service = the greater our level of satisfaction, which translates to better 
member retention/new member recruitment. Satisfied members take pride in their clubs and are 
enthusiastic about being a Lion. Enthusiasm is contagious and attractive to potential new members. 
Take a critical look at how your club is engaging its members in service. Identify a compelling cause 
that people are willing to rally around. Perhaps it is something related to one of Lions five global 
causes: vision, diabetes, environment, hunger, and pediatric cancer, or possibly it’s something close 
to your hearts. Providing workers to assist with other organizations, helps increase your club’s 
visibility in the community. In turn, those organizations may be willing to help your club with a project 
you might not be able conduct on your own. Partnerships can be a very effective way to interact with 
potential new members who share our passion for service.  
 
One last thing that I mentioned last month, June is always the month when Clubs “clean house” but 
retention is a huge part of a Club’s success. No matter what you do, DO NOT drop members for not 
attending meetings!!! Attending meetings is no longer a requirement by LCI. 
 
Oh, Did I mention? It’s all about SERVICE.        
 

THANK YOU for your Service and for all you do in your Communities, the Commonwealth of PA and 

around the world. Thank you for allowing me to be a part of this Lions journey. I am truly blessed to 

be a part of District 14-C ..  

 

Again, I end this newsletter article with this quote from our International President (Doug Alexander). 
 

“Service to others is the rent we pay for the space we occupy here on Earth.” 
 

Let’s Roar! 
 

Yours in SERVICE,  

DGE Lion Keith Shoff 
kkshoff@comcast.net 
Cell # 717-309-9684 
Home # 717-927-6812   
 

  

mailto:kkshoff@comcast.net
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor Elect 

 

Almost the start of a new Lion’s year, hard to believe another year has zoomed 

by (sorry for the pun). Last weekend, I attended the State Convention (my first). 

Attendees included Immediate Past International President Dr.Choi ,past and 

current International Directors, past and current Council Chairs , past and 

current District Governors , and Vice District Governors (like myself ). I was 

struck that the majority of attendees were pretty much Lions alphabet soup. 

Yes, on some levels it made sense, since many of the events involved the 

leadership – Council Meeting and pinning of incoming District Governors, but I 

questioned, if this was the state convention of Pennsylvania Lions, where are 

the rank-and-file Lions? Of course, I am reminded of the statement if you are 

pointing your finger at someone, three fingers are pointing back at you. So, I 

was guilty of the issue I was raising, since I was attending my first State 

convention not as a rank-and-file Lion.  I hope to pursue this issue on both the state and district level, 

in hopes of increasing attendance of rank -and -file Lions at both State and District events. The 

weekend was packed with valuable presentations and information. Among areas addressed were: 

Setabaid (Diabetes camp), Leader Dogs, Beacon Lodge, PA Care for Kids, Disaster Relief, Eye 

Research, Hearing Research Foundation, Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation, Leo Clubs, Global 

Leadership/Service/Membership, Partners in Service and amazing performances by the All State 

Band. 

I would respectively challenge every Lion to take a look at the identified service areas of LCIF/ LCI 

(Vison, Hunger, Childhood Cancer, Youth, Environment, Diabetes, Disaster Relief, and Humanitarian) 

and choose an area to rejuvenate your service to others, by increasing your efforts in an existing 

service area or adding a new area with a new service project. “We Serve”  

You can make a difference! 

1st VDGE Marty Zimmerman 
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A Message from District Treasurer Phil 

 

As DG Dan noted in the May newsletter, we are fast approaching the end of his term and with that, the 

end of the District’s fiscal year.  Accordingly, there are several financial tasks which will need to be 

completed before the end of the year.  Most notably, the monies collected in the DG Projects Fund, as 

well as earmarked contributions received from Clubs, will be distributed to the designated charitable 

organizations before June 30th, actually June 16th so those organizations can make their deposits, 

update their records and  give credit to the District for a 2021-2022 donation.  So, any Club wishing to 

make a contribution to the DG Projects Fund, please make every effort to have a check to me by June 

15th to allow ample time for bank depositing and writing checks to the appropriate organizations.  (My 

mailing address is 18 Country Manor Lane, New Freedom, PA 17349.)  Of course, this date is also 

applicable to any other checks payable to the District. 

 

Further, to anyone and everyone who will require expense reimbursements or submit invoices for 

payment, can you guess the date when we’d like to have received all receipts, invoices, expense 

reports, etc.? Yep, you’re right if you said June 15th!  (Noticing a trend here yet?)   

 

It will be much appreciated if you would please do your best to hit this date as it will make for a much 

smoother fiscal-year cut-off. 

 

Thanks much and have a great day! 

Phil Olphin  
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District Disaster Relief Program 

The Disaster Relief Program (DRP) is a focus program of the Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF).  The DRP can be used by Lions Clubs to reach out and touch their communities and to get 

the Lion’s name and logo out in front of the public. Lions International DRP focus on four areas. 

• Disaster Preparedness – plan and prepare for future disaster 

• Emergency Assistance – immediate assistance after a disaster  

• Community Recovery – support for short-term cleanup and repair efforts 

• Major Catastrophe – larger scale assistance for long-term projects  

The DRP affords clubs the opportunity to work with community leadership, private businesses, and 

others to prepare for and respond to the unforeseen disasters and events.  So why not use the DRP 

by getting involved with an already established local program or coordinate and begin a new program 

based on one of the monthly focuses.  If you have questions or want to learn more; please reach out 

to the DRP Chairperson, Ray Highlands at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 

June’s Readiness Focus 
Prepare Your Pets for Disaster 
Pets are an important member of the family, so they need to be included in your family’s emergency 
plan. To prepare for the unexpected you need to make a plan and include your pet in your emergency 
go kit. Learn more at www.ready.gov/pets.  
 
Summer Heat 
There is hot, and then there is hot! Extreme heat is a period of high heat and humidity with 
temperatures above 90 degrees for at least two to three days. In extreme heat your body works extra 
hard to maintain a normal temperature, which can lead to death. Extreme heat is responsible for the 
highest number of annual deaths among all weather-related hazards.  Learn more at 
www.ready.gov/heat.   
 
Lightning Awareness and Organized Outdoor Activities  

It is essential that people in charge 
of organized outdoor activities 
understand the dangers of lightning 
and have a lightning safety plan. 
Don’t be afraid to ask. If you hear 
thunder, it’s time to get to a safe 
building or vehicle. Speak out! Learn 
more at 
www.weather.gov/safety/lightning.  
 

 
 
 

Readiness focuses make a great club program or discussion for a meeting. 

  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-our-focus-areas/disaster-relief
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_wRjakW3t8w31.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_I8MDDEcLlSJ3.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_YlaGqCGQ9k95.jpg.pdf?v=1
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
http://www.ready.gov/pets
http://www.ready.gov/heat
http://www.weather.gov/safety/lightning
https://www.weather.gov/media/safety/Lightning-Brochure18.pdf
https://www.weather.gov/safety/lightning


8 
 

Caption These Photos!! 

 

  

 

Here is the June entry in our Caption This Photo Contest. This one is a little different because we’re 
asking for the funniest caption that covers both of these photos from Shrewsbury Centennial Lions 
Club. Send your entries to: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com. Entries must be received by June 24, 
2022 to be considered. 
 

We need photos of Lions in order to continue this feature. 
 
If you have a photo that would be fun for the caption contest, send it as well to the above email. 
May’s Caption Contest winner is further down in the newsletter. 
  

mailto:stewartstownlions@protonmail.com
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Newville Holds District Governor Visit and "Youth Night" 
 
 
 
On March 22, District Governor Dan Brant held his annual visit to Newville Lions Club at the Newville 
Fairground. He invited members of the Tempus Leo Club to attend this event. We combined his visit 
with "Youth Night". After DG Dan's talk, we inducted 11 new Leo members and recognized Students 
of the Month for the year. There was a total of 84 Lions, Students, parents and friends in attendance 
for this special evening. 
 

The Tempus Leo Club 
 

 
 
Pictured (back L-R) are: Lion Kathy Biscuit, Leo Advisor; Brayden Bailey; Lauren Finkenbinder; 
Christian Kaufman; Sydney Leidigh; Mary Lindsey; Isabella McCrea; Danielle Smith; Nancy Soccio; 
Kimberly Ward; Elizabeth Wilkinson; ZC Galen Burkholder; and Lion Josh Anderson, President 
Newville. (Front L-R): Lion Charles Holtry, Leo Contact Plainfield Lions, and Lion Scott Anderson, Leo 
Advisor.  
Each Leo was presented a New Member Packet and Leo pin. 
  



10 
 

 

NewvilleStudents of the Month 
 

 
 
Pictured (L-R) are: Lion Bob Markley, Education & Scholarship Committee; Gavin Albright; Alexis 

Bowne; Rebecca Cohick; Zoey Cummings; Elias Hasco; Marlee Johnson; Maggie Ni; Laney Norieka; 

Ella Stine; Taylor Wickard. Not present were: Hailey Barrick and Elijah Gregoris.  

Each student was presented a framed certificate and gift card. 

 

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
Submit your items to Editor Carl Birkmeyer: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com 

 

Limit your items to no more than one page. 

Submit articles in PDF or Word format. Please don’t just write your article in the 

body of an email. 

Name your pictures! 

Include your name and club’s name in your email. 

Submit it by the 25th of the month preceding publication. 
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Leader Dog Puppy Raiser 

Robbie Teal 
 

The old adage in Real Estate is location, location, location. With Leader Dogs its treats, treats, treats. 

You can never give too many high-quality treats when working with your puppy. At this point, Killian’s 

instruction from me is almost complete and we are now working on reinforcing good behavior. We are 

running out of new places and experiences but every now and then, something new comes up that 

gives us a challenge and a training opportunity. The week of the May 16th was one of those times. 

First, my truck’s check engine light came on and it went into the shop first thing Monday morning. 

Since I didn’t have my truck, I drove my “toy”, a 66 Mustang Convertible. Now I have never had a 

Future Leader Dog in my 

Mustang, so this was a first for 

me also. Killian, not too sure of 

the vehicle, at first did not want to 

get in. The F-250 he climbs up to 

the passenger side floor to ride, 

but the Mustang he can walk in, 

so I can understand the 

confusion. With a little coaxing 

and a lot of treats, he did get in 

and settled down. We took it very 

slow leaving the driveway and my 

development. By the time we got 

onto the main street, he was 

feeling comfortable and enjoying 

the ride.  

Our second new training 

opportunity came on Friday, May 

20th at the Multiple District 14 Pa 

State Council of Lions Club 

Annual Convention. I had heard 

that Beth Slade, the Lions 

Engagement Coordinator for 

Leader Dogs, was going to be 

there and I contacted her to see if 

she would like FLD Killian and me 

to join her at the Convention.  
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Beth and Lion Amanda Remic, MD-14 Coordinator for Leader Dogs were working the Leader Dog 

table and were very excited to meet Killian. Lion Beth with some assistance from Lion Amanda did a 

wonderful presentation about Leader Dogs at the lunch break. The Lions mission of “We Serve” is 

perfectly complemented by Leader Dog’s mission of empowering people who are visually impaired 

with independence to travel. Lion Beth’s video of a Leader Dog Client with her Leader Dog was 

interesting and touching to watch. The Client described how a Leader Dog has changed her life and 

gave her, her mobility and independence back. As Killian and I were in front of the audience watching 

the video with Lion Beth and Lion Amanda, people started to laugh. I looked at Beth who pointed to 

Killian. Future Leader Dog Killian had his head cocked, ears up and intently watching the video of the 

Client and Leader Dog working and traveling about their neighborhood. His expression was proudly 

of, “I will be doing that someday.” Yes, my handsome fellow, God willing that will be you someday. 

 Leader Dogs is offering a Non-event fund raiser. It is 

called “Dollars for Dogs” and the kits can be ordered on 

line. Your club can contact a local business and ask if 

they would like to be a part of a Lions and Leader Dog 

Community Project. Explain what Leader Dog does for 

the visually impaired in your community. Give them a 

“kit” of a fund-raising packet with a bundle of “dog tags”, 

cover letter, register signs and a remit slip with an 

envelope. The business sells the “dog tags” with the 

dollar amount listed on the tag. If the business raises 

$500.00, they and your club can symbolically sponsor a 

future Leader Dog puppy! No matter your goal, the business and your club will receive recognition for 

your donation. Share the fund raiser on your club’s social media and website and give updates. 

Celebrate the businesses that reach milestones and have fun with it. Kits can be ordered from the 

Lions team at Leader Dogs by calling 888-777-5332 or online at LeaderDog.org/resources.  
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Lion Vicki Alfieri volunteers her time as a Puppy Raiser 

for Susquehanna Service Dogs. As a Puppy Raiser, 

she and her husband welcome a 9-week-old puppy 

into their home and socialize and train them for 15 - 18 

months. The assistance dogs give people the 

confidence to live more independently and do things 

they didn’t think were possible. Susquehanna Service 

dogs can open doors for a person in a wheelchair, 

assist a person with limited mobility to get dressed 

every day, alert a person with a hearing disability to a 

ringing phone, interrupt anxiety for a veteran with 

PTSD, or provide deep pressure to calm a child with 

Autism, among countless other supportive tasks. 

These dogs change lives. 

Vicki has been a puppy raiser since 2016 and is 

currently raising her 5th dog, SSD Pippin. SSD Pippin 

is from the Broadway Litter which was also whelped by 

Vicki. In addition, Vicki is housing SSD Evidence 

(breeder) which is SSD Pippin's mom. Pippin typically 

accompanies Vicki wherever she goes including the 

Mechanicsburg Lions Club meetings. 
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PDG Kerry McKnight 
14-C LCIF Coordinator 
 
This month of June marks the conclusion of my 5 year journey as the District 14-C LCIF Coordinator. 
Having been encouraged to accept an additional role within the Multiple District, I feel it’s time to 
move on and turn the 14-C LCIF position over to another highly qualified Lion. 
What made LCIF challenging the past 5 years was “Campaign 100”. Described as the largest and 
most aggressive fundraiser in LCIF’s fifty-four-year history with a worldwide goal of raising $300 
million. As I am writing this article Lions are within a few million dollars of this ambitious goal. 
Did 14-C Lions do their part in achieving the goal? Even though 14-C does not have the largest 
membership of the 17 districts in Pennsylvania, 3 out of the 4 years of “Campaign 100” 14-C finished 
in first place in donations of all districts. I project we will also have the highest donation amount by an 
extremely wide margin during 2021-2022. In fact, we will be the ONLY district in Pennsylvania to 
reach the “Campaign 100” goal assigned by LCIF. 
This great success could only be accomplished due to the support of our clubs, district, and individual 
Lions in 14-C that know the importance of LCIF. This year alone 14-C received grants from LCIF 
totaling approximately 200% of what our combined total donations were to LCIF. 
On December 10-11, 2021 deadly, ravaging, EF4 tornadoes tore through Kentucky and Tennessee. 
Not only did 14-C Lions travel there to help with the disaster cleanup, but area Lions that were not 
able to make the trip did their part. LCIF received over $22,000 in donations from 14-C earmarked for 
Kentucky within thirty days of the storms. $750,000 in grants for the area have been awarded and 
additional LCIF funds will be distributed in the coming months. 
With the conclusion of “Campaign 100” June 30th, I am asking you and your club to consider making 
an end of campaign donation in June. It means so much to Lions Clubs and communities around the 
world. 
You are welcome to contact me with any questions or for further information. 
Thank you for your support of LCIF and participation in “Campaign 100”. 
PDG Kerry McKnight 
717-235-2790 
klm52@aol.com  
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Plainfield Honors Student of the Month 
 
 

Matt Ward was honored by the Plainfield Lions Club as our May Student of the Month. Matt is a 
senior at Big Spring High School. He is a member of the National Honor Society.  He played 
basketball and was a 4-year starter at Big Spring; he finished his basketball career as the all-time 
leading scorer for the Bulldogs.  He was a member of the cross country and track teams. Outside of 
school, Matt is a member of his youth group at church and is a church service helper. He also is a 
counselor for the youth basketball camp.  Matt will be attending Swarthmore College, majoring in 
Biology/Pre-Med, and then hopes to attend medical school, specializing in Cardiology. Matt will also 
be playing basketball at Swarthmore. Matt is the son of Chrissy and Mike Ward and has a younger 
sister Mikaela.  

 
Matt is shown receiving his award from Lion Susan Holtry. 
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Carlisle In the Community 

 

Donald A Campbell Memorial Award 

On May 17, Cameron Lyon received the Donald A. 

Campbell Memorial Award from Carlisle Lions Club 

President Raymond Highlands. Cameron was selected 

by Carlisle High School teachers and administrators for 

his outstanding academic and social achievements. Cameron was 

one of 96 graduating seniors who received awards during the 

annual Carlisle High School Seniors award program.   

 

Ukraine Relief Effort 

Lions Clubs are working in coordination and cooperation 

with the Salavation Army and Carlisle Events to raise 

money for Ukrainian relief.   Carlisle Lions Club is 

coordinating Lions to staff and collect money at the car 

shows being held at the Carlisle Events facility. If you would like to 

volunteer your time contact Lion Ray, carlislelionray@comcast.net.   

 

Future dates:  

• Carlisle Ford Nationals – Friday and Saturday, June 3 and 4  

• Carlisle GM Nationals – Friday and Saturday, June 24 and 25  

• Carlisle Chrysler Nationals – Friday and Saturday, July 15 & 
16  

• Carlisle Truck Nationals – Friday and Saturday, Aug 5 and 6  

• Corvettes at Carlisle – Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, Aug 25, 26, and 27  

• Fall Carlisle - Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, Sep 29 and 30, and Oct 1 

Lions to Surgery 

Fifty stuffed Lions were delivered to UPMC Carlisle Surgical Center to 

be used to comfort those needing a little extra relief on a stressful day. 

 

For additional information please contact Lion Ray at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 

  

mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
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Club Secretaries and Administrators 
 

 One of District Governor's Dan's goals for this year is to have at least 75% of clubs report 
service activities this year. As of now, we stand at 72%. Let's help Dan achieve his goal! Just 2 more 
clubs entering a service activity into MyLion will get us to that goal. If you need help reporting your 
club's service activities, contact either PDG Steve Shipman (prsteveshipman@gmail.com) or PDG 
Dennis Cope (dennis.cope@icloud.com) for assistance. Also, those of you who entered service 
activities prior to the date of the event must remember to go back and finalize the reporting of those 
activities. Also, don't forget about your club's Leo Club. Make sure their activities are reported, too. 
Please be sure you do this before the end of this month. 
 Club Officer Elections should now be complete. If you club has not elected officers for Lion 
year 2022-2023, that needs to be done as soon as possible. Club Secretaries should report the new 
officers in MyLCI under 2022-2023 Officers if they have not already done so. Please enter this 
information immediately along with any changes to meeting dates, locations and times so it is 
available for publication in the 2022-2023 District 14-C Directory.   
 

 

Vision Exam and Glasses Gift Certificate 
 

VSP Certificates for vision exams and screenings are available for clubs who 
receive a request for assistance. If your club receives a request for assistance 
with glasses and/or a vision exam, please contact your Zone Chairperson and 
ask for a certificate. This will help your club save funds that can then be used for 
other needs. 
 
 

 

Save the Date 

The 2023 District 14-C Convention will be held on Saturday, April 15, 2023. Clubs in District 14-C are 
respectfully requested to avoid scheduling club events that day so that members are available to 
attend the District Convention. 
 

  

mailto:prsteveshipman@gmail.com
mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
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York Fair Needs Lions 

This year the York Fair is from July 22nd. to July 31st. 
 

You will be working outside in the fresh air and sunshine. As far as we know there are no changes for 
2022 (except for the date) everything else should operate just like before. I encourage you to 
participate. Shift requests will be mailed to all club secretaries and are assigned on a first come first 
serve basis so get them back to me as soon as you can. You can save on postage by replying by 
email to buddyrot@comcast.net. Every participant will get a 30-minute lunch break at the discretion 
of the gate captain and rain gear may be necessary. 
 
Shifts: 

Shifts are from 11 am to 4 pm and from 4 pm until closing Friday, Saturday and Sunday and 12 noon 

until 4 pm and 4 pm until closing Monday – Thursday.  

 
What we do: 
Scan entry, parking and show tickets using a wired or wireless scanner- Hand out brochures when 
possible- Put reentry wrist bands on customers when available and requested- Give directions to 
customers (brochures)- Conduct yourself as a courteous, helpful person at all times. 
 
What we don’t do: 
Handle money- Remove wrist bands- Act in a loud boisterous manner- Tell any fair employee how to 
do their job. 
 
Who can participate: 
Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos if they are at least 16 years old. If your Lions or Lioness/Lions Club 
sponsors a LEO Club make sure they get this information. 
 
 
PDG George Reisinger 
225 Riviera Street 
Mount Wolf, PA. 17347 
Home - 717-266-1923 
Cell - 717-873-2196 
buddyrot@comcast.net 
 
  

mailto:buddyrot@comcast.net
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York County Parks Receive Trees 

Amazing things were happening all over York County in the last two months! Over 600 trees were 
planted in our parks throughout the County!  Thanks to a cooperative effort between Lions Club 
International Foundation (LCIF) and Enel Green Power, trees were offered to any and all parks to be 
planted in an effort to improve our planet. By partnering together, LCIF and Enel are able to reforest 
several parks in York County. 
 

 
(New Freedom Lions Club Event:  Vice-President/Secretary Lion Patricia Wurzbacher, York County 
President Commissioner Julie Wheeler, Joel Harrington (Enel North America), Cyrus Mijares-Shafai 
(Enel North America), President Lion Robert Werner, Mayor of New Freedom Borough and Lion Kim 
Butcher (front row), Lion Neil Taylor, Lion Cathy Taylor, Lion Tina Miller, Lion Wayne Wurzbacher, 
and New Freedom Borough Council Member Erica Rearich (back row) Not pictured Lion Lindy 
Sweeney)  Photo courtesy of Lion Lindy Sweeney! 
New Freedom Lions Club had plantings of seedlings at Lake Williams and tree plantings at Marge 
Goodfellow Park!  Dallastown Lions Club planted 40 trees in their community park and over 60 
seedlings!  The Brogue Community Lions Club also received many seedlings and have planted all of 
them at their community park in Brogue.  A special thanks was given to Anne Schullo, 
Specialist, Global Partnerships, Development Division, of Lions Clubs International Foundation 
(LCIF), for all of her amazing work making all of this possible!  A special thank you was given to Ben 
Barshinger, owner and operator of Rockelman’s Heritage Tree Farm and Landscaping, LLC for 
providing the 600 trees for this project.   
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(Dallastown Lions Club Community Park Event:  York Township Commission George Cronin, York 
Township Commissioner George W. W. Jones, Jr., Joel Harrington (Enel North America), State 
Senator Kristin Hill-Phillips, Lion Amber Wnek, York County President Commissioner Julie Wheeler, 
Lion Theresa A. Craley, Lion Jodi L. Heffner (front row), Cyrus Mijares-Shafai (Enel North America), 
Lion Jay R. Orwig, Lion J. Matthew Dorgan, Lion Zone Chair Michele Lefler, Lion Robert H. Schmuck, 
Jr., York County Vice-President Commissioner Doug Hoke, Lion Colby J. Shue, Lion D. Michael 
Craley, and our Dallastown American Legion, Post 605 representative (back row) Not pictured Lion 
David Snyder and Lion Patricia Craigen) Photo courtesy of Lion Patricia Craigen! 
 
On Saturday, May 21st, 2022, the New Freedom Lions Club hosted a ceremony at the Marge 
Goodfellow Park and the Dallastown Lions Club hosted their own ceremony at the Dallastown Lions 
Club Community Park.  Both Lions Clubs were honored to have the following dignitaries join them 
and give a word of thanks to LCIF and Enel for their amazing efforts in our County.  In attendance 
was Joel Harrington and Cyrus Mijares-Shafai from Enel Energy, York County President 
Commissioner Julie Wheeler, York County Vice-President Commissioner Doug Hoke.  These 
dignitaries and the Dallastown Lions Club were also joined at the Dallastown Lions Community Club 
Park by Senator Kristen Phillips-Hill, York Township Commissioner George W. W. Jones, Jr. (Ward 
2), York Township Commissioner George Cronin (Ward 4), and Zone Chair of Zone 4-B Lion Michele 
Lefler.  A special thank you to New Freedom’s Mayor, Lion Kim Butcher and his Borough Manager, 
Andrew Shaffer for their support with the placement of the trees for this project and Mayor (Lion) 
Butcher attending the ceremony in New Freedom! 
Locally, Lion Neil Taylor (New Freedom Lions Club) and Lion Theresa A. Craley (Dallastown Lions 
Club) worked hard to make sure that all of the beautiful trees had a home and that the celebrations 
were a success.  Together, Lions can accomplish anything! 

  



27 
 

New Freedom Honors Veterans 
 

 
 
 
The New Freedom Lions Club also helped with their Flags for Heroes, which was done in conjunction 
with Southern York County Rotary Club and placed flags to honor and memorialize our veterans. 
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Directory Changes 

Changes so Far This Lions’ Year 
 

Change – Dover Lions Club Meetings - 2nd & 4th Thursdays 
     Secretary Marlin Kindig, email: keyskindig@yahoo.com 
Change – Red Lion Club Meetings - St. John’s UCC Church, Social Hall, 161 N. Main St, Red Lion 
Page 49 - Dover Lions meet 2nd and 4th Wednesday 6:15PM. 
Page 61 - Change the email address for York New Salem Lions Club Secretary William Bankert to 
webjmb63@comcast.net. 
Page 11 - Change date of Banner Exchange from July 22 to June 18, 2022 
Page 46 - Change President of the Boiling Springs Lions Club to:  John Aigeldinger, 1447 Lutztown 
Rd., Boiling Springs PA 17007,  h: 717-422-5484, jsaigel@comcast.net 
Page 83 - Change phone number for ZC Ron Bollinger to 717-891-2458 
Change President of the Boiling Springs Lions Club to: 

John Aigeldinger 
1447 Lutztown Rd 
Boiling Springs PA 17007 
h: 717-422-5484 
jsaigel@comcast.net 

Page 47 Change Lion Ray Highlands’ cell phone number to 717-226-1079. 
Page 11 - Change date of Banner Exchange from July 22 to June 18, 2022 
 

 

Hanover Hosts Out-of-State Lions 

Dona and Henry Wilson, members of the Glade Valley Lions Club, based in the Walkersville-

Woodsboro area in Maryland (MD-22), made a visit to a Hanover Lions Club meeting to enjoy the 

camaraderie in Lionism and to share some of the current projects their club is doing on behalf of their 

local communities/region. 

 

mailto:keyskindig@yahoo.com
mailto:webjmb63@comcast.net
mailto:jsaigel@comcast.net
mailto:jsaigel@comcast.net
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Hanover Awards Scholarships 

 

Two Hanover area seniors pursuing higher education studies were awarded academic scholarships 
by the Hanover Lions Club on May 10. Representing the club's presentation of the awards were Lions 
Tom Staub, Jack Stewart, and Judith Stewart 
 

 
 
Gage Wildasin (Delone Catholic High School) will attend Harrisburg Area Community College with a 
goal of obtaining his nursing degree with an emphasis on emergency care. Gage is the son of Robert 
and Patricia Wildasin. 

 

 

Tyler Newman (Hanover High School) plans to attend Gordon College in Massachusetts in quest of 

a degree in accounting and finance. Tyler is the son of Mike and Kristin Newman. 
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May Caption This Photo Contest Winner 
 

 
  
In May’s newsletter we challenged Lions to come up with a funny caption for this photo.  
The winner is: 
 
 

Freddy, I said pull off my boot not my LEG 
 
Submitted by: 
Lion Bob Werner 
New Freedom Lions Club  
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Hanover Supports the Service Pillars of Lionism 
 

 
President Bob Jordan presented a club donation to Suzanne Gamber who was a guest speaker 
representing the Friends of Codorus group. Suzanne reported on recent efforts and environmental 
contributions of the volunteering group at Codorus State Park. (https://www.friendsofcodorus.org) 
 

 
President Bob Jordan presents a club donation to Mike Calandrelle who represents the Gettysburg 
Rocks project (www.gburgrocks.com) (https://www.facebook.com/gburgrocks). Mike was the club’s 
guest speaker for the evening and shared with club members the details of how his organization 
conducts bi-annual music festivals to raise funds for supporting the Four Diamonds Network 
(www.fourdiamonds.org), the larger group fighting against childhood cancer and supporting families 
of children with cancer. 
  

https://www.friendsofcodorus.org/
http://www.gburgrocks.com/
https://www.facebook.com/gburgrocks
http://www.fourdiamonds.org/
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Lion Clubs International Convention - We weren’t able to make a District 14-C bus trip a reality, 
but that doesn’t mean you can’t go. Those who are still interested in a bus trip should contact 
Swinston Travel. Lion Dan Swinzinski has organized a trip with a pick-up location in the Harrisburg 
Area. If interested, you should contact Swinston Travel at 814-443-2691 or email them at 
swinstontravel@gmail.com. If you want to travel on your own, be sure to register before April 1 to 
take advantage of the discounted registration fee, which is currently $175. The designated hotel for 
the PA Lions is the Hotel Delta Montreal by Marriott. The cost per night for this hotel will be about 
$200.  Smokey Robinson will be among the featured entertainers at this convention. 
  

mailto:swinstontravel@gmail.com
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Hanover Holds Successful Chicken BBQ Fundraiser 

 

 

On May 21, the Hanover Lions Club conducted its spring fundraiser at Young’s Woods. Sixteen 
members of the club and two spouses were present and enthusiastically assisted with the 704 BBQ 
chicken meals that were made, packed and ultimately landed in the hands of a supportive customer-
base from the surrounding Hanover community. Pictured below are the members who packed 
chicken and potatoes into foil bags (from left to right): Marilyn Shultz, Club President Bob Jordan, 
Steve Rutters, Matt Wootton, Gerry DeGroft, Tom Staub, Joe Mundorff and Janine Mundorff. 
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